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November 30, 2016 
 
Ms. Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
City Hall Room 244 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689 
 
 
RE: BOS File No. 161064 [Administrative Code - New Hotels and Motels Near Places of Entertainment] 
 
Small Business Commission Recommendation to the Board of Supervisors: Approval 
 
Dear Ms. Calvillo,  
 
On November 28, 2016, the Small Business Commission voted unanimously (5-0, 2 absent) to 
recommend that the Board of Supervisors approve BOS File No. 161064.  
 
The Small Business Commission has historically supported the nightlife industry, which is largely made 
up of small businesses. When the Commission heard BOS File No. 141298 [Various Codes - Noise 
Regulations Relating to Residential Uses Near Places of Entertainment] in March 2015, it voted 
unanimously in support. Both pieces of legislation are designed to preempt conflict caused by developing 
potentially incompatible uses near existing Places of Entertainment, and the Commission extends its 
praise to Supervisor London Breed and the Entertainment Commission for taking a proactive approach.  
 
Thank you for considering the Commission’s comments. Please feel free to contact me should you have 
any questions.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Regina Dick-Endrizzi 
Director, Office of Small Business 
 
 
cc:  London Breed, Board of Supervisors  
 Conor Johnston, Office of Supervisor London Breed 
 Jocelyn Kane, Executive Director, Entertainment Commission 
 Mawuli Tugbenyoh, Mayor’s Office 

Lisa Pagan, Office of Economic and Workforce Development 
Alisa Somera, Land Use & Transportation Committee 


